
Salt Lake Area Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) 
January 15, 2025 2:00 PM 

Meeting Minutes 
[Meeting recording is available.] 

 

1.​ Action Item – October 16, 2024 Meeting Minutes - Matt Shipp 

Motion - Trae Stokes, Murray City 
Second - Kendall Draney, UDOT 

APPROVED 

2.​ UDOT Project Report - Kendall Draney 

Kendall reported on the 2025 construction plans for UDOT.  Capacity increasing projects 
will be in progress at 5 locations including Bangerter Hwy. interchanges, I-80 and SR-36 in 
Tooele County, SR-111, SR-209 (9000 South), and I-215.  Several pavement preservation 
projects will also be undertaken, and a number of safety projects including lighting, signal 
upgrades, barriers, and sidewalks.  

3.​ Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Business - Ben Wuthrich  
○​ Action – Modification for the 2025-2030 TIP 

1.​ PIN 15914 – South Jordan – Riverfront Parkway; 11050 South to 11400 
South –Widen from 3 to 5 lanes including curb, gutter, sidewalk, park strip, 
intersection improvements, and necessary streetlights. 

The original project was to widen from 3 to 5 lanes for an estimated $1.8M.  
Due to ROW acquisition, intersection upgrades at 11400 South, and inflation, 
the new estimated cost is $4.8M.  South Jordan has secured $1.6M in 
additional funds and is requesting from WFRC the additional $1.4M in STP 
funds to complete the project. 

Motion - Chad Anderson, GSL-MSD 
Second - Trae Stokes, Murray 
APPROVED 

2.​ PIN 7650 – UTA - 5600 West Bus Rapid Transit (BRT)  Phase I; 2700 South 
to 6200 South - ROW & Construction of Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) 

The request supports the efforts of the 5600 W project to adjust where  
sources of funding will be most effectively used.  The request is to use the 
CMAQ funds to expand the CNG fueling facility so that buses for 5600 West 
can be serviced there.  The original 5600 West Construction request will be 
covered with other funding. 



 
Motion - Julianne Sabula, SLC 
Second - Eric Lundell, Draper 
APPROVED 

○​ Review – List of Concept Reports Submitted 

Ben distributed a list of concept reports received and invited TAC members to 
review the list and let him know if a submitted project is missing.  Ben provided 
information regarding the field reviews that are scheduled for February 12 and 
13. 

4.​ UTA Service Update - UTA 

Postponed 

5.​ Murray City Presentation - Christopher Zawisiak  

Christopher reviewed three case studies where hiring a Public Involvement agent 
facilitated the ROW acquisition process and saved the city time and money in the 
planning and construction process.  PI agent cost is about $15K or about 5% of the ROW 
acquisition cost.  Community relations were also improved. 

6.​ Other Business - Matt Shipp 

Hugh VanWagenen of WFRC mentioned that there are new AASHTO guidelines for bicycle 
facilities as well as new guidelines from NACTO. 

Kip Billings of WFRC reminded the group that there is an opportunity for TAC members to 
participate in Road Safety Audits in 2025.  Letters of intent are due by January 31, 2025 
and should be sent to Kip Billings at WFRC. 

Next Meeting of Trans Com TAC – February 26, 2025 – Riverton to provide a Project Report 
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